Centennial United Methodist Church
Administrative Council Minutes for June 18, 2018

Present: Jeff Freel – Chair; Wendy Musgrave – Pastor & Leadership Development & Nominations; Bonnie Altes – Treasurer; Jennifer Fischer – Education; Brandi Jackson - Missions; Evan Fischer – Worship; Missy Shaver - Memorials; Don Hiatt – Finance; Gaylen Heaberlin – Financial Secretary; Gunnar Methlie – Lay Leader; Libby Hiatt - Lay Member Annual Conference; Judy Fiene - UMW; Jonathan Freel – UMM; Dean Fiene- Membership; Moe Gilkison - Member at Large
Call to Order –The June meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:02 pm by Jeff. Pastor Wendy opened in prayer. There were no minutes of the April meeting. Bonnie reported that the balance for the church was $225,367.85. 
Old Business – Judy Fiene reported her research on the kitchen hot water which included discussions with two plumbing firms. Her report will be forwarded to the Trustees. 

It was also reported that signage for the church is still being worked on.
New Business – Pastor Wendy read Bonnie Altes' resignation as Treasurer effective December 31, 2018. Bonnie was thanked for her years of excellent service.

Pastor Wendy also reminded the Council of our need for a youth director. She asked all to pray for Centennial to find someone to fill this important role.
Education – True Believers and Sunday School are not meeting during the summer months. Women Before Work is continuing to meet every Tuesday at 6:30am. Iisah Martin is putting the final touches on Vacation Bible School which will be held July 8-12.
Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism – The outing at the I-Cubs game was canceled but plans are proceeding to have a float in the Altoona 150 parade, as well as discussions about the number of drinking glasses in the kitchen.
Missions – The Heifer program has finished and the next project will be Small = Big. Also the church will be working at Meals from the Heartland on August 4.
Worship – The committee is continuing it's efforts refining the communion procedures. They are also reviewing the roles for the ushers to promote a more inviting environment for visitors and a safer place for all.
Memorial – The memorial account has $29,423 and all thank-you's have been mailed and the memorial book is up-to-date.
Finance – Discussed the success of the Miracle Sunday campaign. The committee will be working on the next budget, the 2019 financial campaign and helping to find a new treasurer. 
Financial Secretary – A report on giving was distributed.
Trustees – Not present. 
Membership – 215 
Nominations – No report. 
Pastor Parish Relations – No report. 
Communications – They have been reviewing the telephone answering system, the newsletter and the process for submitting, saving and sharing photographs.
UMW – Reported on the meal they served to clients of Caring Hands Food Pantry in April and the meal earlier today for the memorial service of Susan Hazsen Steinbach. Also discussed was their meeting schedule which resumes in September.
UMYF – A new leader is needed for the youth.

UMM – The men will continue to meet monthly and help where needed on projects around the church.

Lay Leader – No report.

Lay Member to Annual Conference – Libby reported on the 2018 Iowa Annual Conference. 
Members at Large – No report.
Pastor – Reported that our annual Charge Conference will be at First Church in Ankeny on Sunday October 28th at 2:00.
Next meeting will be August 6th at 7:00.

Respectfully submitted – Jeff Freel
